Notes
For The Special Meeting Of Craster Parish Council

Wednesday 1st September
Village Hall 6.30pm

A Special Meeting of the Craster Parish Council was held on 1st September 2010.  . The meeting was held in private and had one agenda item:

  To consider the paper put forward by Michael Craster & John Gallon and to make a recommendation with regard to the apportionment of the monies arising from the negotiations with NWL over  Plots 10 & 11.
The paper in question had been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting, and is attached to these notes.
Present  were

Cllr Joan Angus, Chairman

Cllrs 
Pauline Baird


Michael Craster


John Gallon


Elizabeth Pearson


Rosie Robson

Joyce Shaw
Apologies were received from Cllrs Alan Punton, Michael Robson and Michael Taylor, all of whom had submitted their views for consideration.

In the absence on holiday of the Parish Clerk Michael Craster agreed to take notes.

Discussion   The Chairman asked Michael Craster to introduce the paper, after which the matter was opened to discussion.  The following points emerged:
There was general concern that the there was a real risk of the apportionment developing into a “turf war” between the Parish Council (CPC) and the Community Trust (CCT), which was emphatically not in the best interests of the community.  It was very important that this should be avoided.  
This was a “one-off” windfall for the community, and it was clearly important that it be used in such a way that “best value” was obtained.  In this context the potential for securing a refund of VAT on projects needed to be thoroughly explored.

The money is currently safely in the client account of the solicitor, and there is therefore no longer any time pressure relating to the need to sign the licence in order to make sure that NWL would pay the agreed amounts.  It should be possible therefore for the CPC and CCT to explore the possibilities together in slower time.
The CPC had no wish to control in any way the activities of the CCT.  At the same time, if it were to be holding the monies on behalf of the CCT it was important to understand its responsibilities for the proper disbursement of what would presumably be public funds.  This would require further investigation. 
Michael Craster and John Gallon had already put an alternative proposal to the Chairman of the CCT that the funds should be held by the CPC on behalf of the CCT.  Perhaps this should be re-visited in the light of the present situation, with the input of the Charity Commissioners.
Whatever final conclusion was reached between those doing the talking, it should be ratified at a full meeting of both Council and Trustees, at which Dr David Francis of CAN, Robert Twyford as solicitor to both parties, and John Taylor as our County Councillor should be asked to participate.

Resolution
It was agreed that a response should be made to the CCT that invited them to revisit the question of apportionment, in slower time and in the context of the demands on the funds of both bodies, repeating the 2 possibilities that have been put forward and seeking a timely meeting.  Michael Craster agreed to draft the response for consideration by all councillors.
Promulgation It was agreed that these notes, and relevant papers, should be published in the normal manner and brought to the next full meeting of the Parish Council for approval.

Other Business The Chairman reminded councillors of the decision taken at the last council meeting that with immediate effect the item “Any Other Business” would be removed from the agenda of future meetings.  Only those matters declared to the Parish Clerk in advance and appearing on the agenda of the meeting would be discussed.  The Clerk should be advised of any such topics requiring inclusion at least 24 hours before the meeting.  
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